MAYFIELD DUPLICATE BRIDGE CLUB

Annual General Meeting Tuesday 14th April 2015

The thirty first Annual General Meeting of the Mayfield Duplicate Bridge Club was held at St John’s Church Hall, Tadworth on Tuesday 14th April 2015

The Meeting commenced at 7.15pm with 40 members present including the following Committee Members:

Adrian Patrick (Chairman)

Peter Cogliatti (Treasurer)

Helen Seymour (Secretary)

Pam Jardine


Roger Morton (Captain)

Alan Bailey 
Tim Cook






1 Apologies for Absence were received from


Rosemary Rice, Kerstin Tompsett, Ann Madden, Jackie Russell Smith, Maureen Poole, Sylvia Clark, Derek Ash, Tony Turnage, Peter Lee and Maria Martin
2 Minutes of the thirtieth Annual General Meeting

The Chairman welcomed everyone to the Meeting and asked for questions or corrections to the Minutes of the last AGM. 

The Minutes were approved.  Proposed John Timberlake, Seconded Mike Cowley

3 Reports from Officers 

A copy of the Chairman’s report is attached (A)

We discussed the Rules governing the Mayfield Cup. Members voted against enhanced points being awarded for the Norman Cup and to exclude points from the Open Swiss Teams but to include points awarded at Surrey or National Heats. 

A copy of the Secretary’s Report is attached (B)

Treasurer’s Report 

The Treasurer presented the accounts, a copy of which is attached (C)

This year we have a surplus of £400. Table money is good. We have bought more playing cards.
John Timberlake asked why the rent had gone up an odd amount. We pay for the hall as we use it, and some months we are not there. We no longer have a discount for Fridays. 

The treasurer forecasts a similar surplus for next year so that we can build up some reserves. 
The accounts were approved. Proposed Bernard Pike, Seconded, Tim Cook

A copy of the Captain’s Report is attached (D)

Sylvia Timberlake presented the prizes as set out in the Captain’s Report. Prize money was later distributed by Peter Cogliatti.

Roger Morton thanked Sylvia for all she has done for the club and presented her with a box of chocolates.

4 Elections and Appointment of Officers

Roger Sugden and Cindy Gregory have retired from the Committee.
Roger Sugden was presented with a gift and thanked for all his hard work over the last 13 years on the Committee, during which time he has overseen the introduction of Duplimated Boards and Bridgemate scoring and has looked after the website.

Cindy Gregory was thanked in her absence.
The list of all nominees, proposers and seconders, Attachment (E) had been posted on the Notice Board and, with no objections raised, all were duly elected as follows:

Adrian Patrick, Chairman, Helen Seymour, Secretary and Peter Cogliatti, Treasurer. 

Other Committee members re-elected are; Pam Jardine, Alan Bailey, Tim Cook, Derek Ash and Roger Morton.

Ann Madden, Dave Norman and Jackie Russell Smith were elected as new Committee Members.
David Dick was elected Honorary Examiner of the Accounts. Proposed Keith Jackson and seconded Sylvia Timberlake.
5 Mayfield Duplicate Bridge Club Rules and the Constitution.
Tim Cook has rewritten our Constitution based on the old MDBC Constitution and EBU guidelines. Disciplinary procedures have been tightened. (Copies were circulated to all members before the AGM). The chairman asked members to approve the new Constitution in principle with a view to reviews and adjustments for the 2016 AGM. 

Approval was given and the new Constitution will be in operation from now on.

6 Any Other Business
Pam Jardine reminded members to volunteer for Host Duty.
Geoff Whitehead gave a vote of thanks to the Officers and Committee for all their work during the year 

There being no further business the meeting closed at 7.45pm

